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GSA Public Buildings Service

MEMORANDUM FOR  PBS REGIONAL COMMISSIONERS
PBS ASSISTANT COMMISSIONERS
PBS REGIONAL DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION DIRECTORS
PBS REGIONAL FMSP DIRECTORS
PBS ACQUISITIONS MANAGEMENT DIRECTORS

LY

FROM: David Insinga, FAIA
Chief Architect
Office of the Chief Architect
Public Buildings Service

SUBIJECT: Addendum to the 2018 P100

The purpose of this memorandum is to update the 2018 P100 with cost cutting measures, updated
standards, and new legislation. Cost cutting items were identified in the P100 Cost Impact Study
that was developed by National Institute of Building Sciences for the PBS Engineering Division.

The attached addendum is effective immediately for all new contracts that contain design work
that are covered per the P100. For prior year funded projects, regions may decide to incorporate
these addenda as applicable, after considering budget and schedule constraints on the design and
construction contracts.

If you have any questions on this action, please contact Lance Davis at lance.davis(@/gsa.gov
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